
CITY OF ABERDEEN 
Council Work Session  

January 9, 2017 
 

Council Present: Mayor McGrady, Councilman Goodin, Councilwoman Landbeck,  
 Councilman Lindecamp, and Councilman Taylor 
 
Absent: None 
 
Also Present: Randy Robertson, City Manager 
 Phyllis Grover, Director of Planning and Community Development 
 Kyle Torster, Director of Public Works 
 Henry Trabert, Chief of Police 
 Monica Correll, City Clerk 
 
Guests: Bruce Thompson, KCI Technologies (KCI) 
 Randy Cole, KCI Technologies 
 
Mayor McGrady called the Work Session to order at 5:30 p.m. in the second floor administrative 
conference room. 

• The Mayor and Council discussed attending Harford Night in Annapolis.  The ordinance 
concerning Development Code revisions was distributed for future review. 

• Mr. Robertson discussed administrative matters and presented a legislative tracking guide. 
• The Council and staff deliberated on the work session schedule and topics. 
• Mr. Torster explained the Federal mandate being implemented by the State through the 

Maryland Department of the Environment called National Pollutant Discharge Elimination 
System (NPDES) Permit.  This also covered the small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer 
System (MS4) Stormwater Permit.  The permit prohibits non-stormwater discharges from 
entering into the permitte’s MS4.  He explained the reporting activities, compliance 
requirements, and projected costs.  KCI would assist the City with assessment and 
implementation.  KCI representatives, Bruce Thompson and Randy Cole, discussed the 
program elements and goals.  Council discussion followed. 
 

Being no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 6:39 p.m. 


